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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN  SERVICES	 Public Health Service 

Food and Drug Administration 
Center for Tobacco Products 
Rockville, MD 20850 

MEMORANDUM  

Date:	 October 10,  2013 

To:	 File 

From: 	 Matthew R. Holman, Ph.D. 
Director  
Division of Product Science 
Office of Science 
 
Center for Tobacco Products 
 

Through: 	 David L. Ashley, Ph.D.  
RADM, U.S. Public Health Service 
Director  
Office of Science 
 
Center for Tobacco Products 
 

 

Subject: 	 SE Report SE0003297 from Republic Tobacco, L.P.  

Digitally signed by Matthew R. Holman -S
Date: 2013.10.09 14:52:17 -04'00' 

Digitally signed by David Ashley -S
Date: 2013.10.09 14:54:17 -04'00' 

On October 2, 2013, I drafted a TPL memo for SE0003297 (OCB Organic Hemp Single Wide). 
The TPL memo recommends an SE order be issued for the new tobacco product that is subject 
of this SE Report.  RADM Ashley concurred with this recommendation.  However, an error in 
identifying the new tobacco product was discovered. The TPL memo (and other documents in 
the administrative file) identifies the new tobacco product as containing 50 papers, but the 
correct package size is 100 papers.  The engineering review by Christopher Brown dated April 9, 
2013, explains that the SE Report originally identified the package size as 50 papers but the 
applicant later clarified that the correct package size is 100 papers.  The SE order letter for 
SE0003297 should identify the new tobacco product as follows: 

New Tobacco Product 
Product Name OCB Organic Hemp Single Wide 
Package Size 100 papers 

Package Type Booklet 
Product ID UPC 0-86400-00030-7 
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